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Dear Parent/Carers, 

I would like to extend a warm welcome to you and your son/daughter to St. Crispin’s School and take this opportunity 

to introduce myself as the Deputy Headteacher who is in charge of Transition and Pastoral Care. It has been a privilege 

for us to meet your child in their Primary School over the past month and although we are unable to have students on 

site for an induction, we are looking forward to working with them over the summer to try and provide the best start 

possible for them at St. Crispin’s. 

Transferring to secondary school can be a daunting experience for both students, parents and carers and I wish to 

reassure you that St. Crispin’s takes the transition process extremely seriously to ensure that the process is as smooth 

as possible for all involved.  

In keeping with our main school vision of ‘Excellence for all’ we seek to ensure that ‘students become proud members 

of St. Crispin’s School and thrive and flourish in a safe learning community’. 

This welcome pack should provide you with all the information that you require to enable your son/daughter to make 

a successful start to life at St. Crispin’s and supports the information provided in the Snapshot Information Videos. 

I hope I have provided you with all the information you require to date; however, if you do have any further queries 

please do not hesitate to get in touch by contacting me at school on 0118 9781144 or by email blythr@crispins.co.uk.  

Mrs Harvey, Acting Head of Year 7, Miss Towler, Head of Learning Support, and I are available for consultation during 

July should you wish to meet virtually to discuss any concerns. 

  

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 

Mr R Blyth 

Deputy Headteacher 

  

 

blythr@crispins.co.uk
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Autumn Term 2021 

 

Inset days:   Wednesday 1st September, Thursday 2nd September and Monday 29th November 

Term starts    Friday 3rd September Year 7 & 12 only 

Monday 6th September – Whole School 

Half term:   Monday 25th October – Friday 29th October 

End of term   Friday 17th December 

  

 

Spring Term 2022 

 

Term starts   Wednesday 5th January  

Half term:   Monday 21st February – Friday 25th February 

End of term   Friday 8th April 

  

 

Summer Term 2022 

 

Inset days:  Wednesday 20th July and Thursday 21st July 

Term starts   Monday 25th April 

Half term:   Monday 30th May – Friday 3rd June 

End of term   Tuesday 19th July 
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The standard of school uniform is high and has full parental support.  It helps boys and girls coming from a number of 

different primary schools to achieve some kind of immediate identity with the rest of the school.  School uniform is to 

be worn to and from school and on school visits.  All uniform should be clearly labelled.  

Uniform – Boys  

Blazer Dark green with school badge – Blazers are to be worn at all times 

Jumper Plain grey, v-necked, long sleeved with school badge 

School Tie Green & silver 

Shirt White  

Trousers Plain mid grey, or black – tailored trousers (no jeans) 

Socks  Dark grey/black/white 

Shoes  Plain black (no trainers, canvas shoes or boots) 

 

Sports Kit 

Outdoor kit 

Emerald green & white rugby shirt, reversible 

Emerald green & white shorts 

Emerald green football socks 

Football boots 

Gum shield/shin pads (optional) 

Indoor kit 

Emerald green & white polo shirt 

Emerald green & white shorts  

Trainers 

Socks 
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Uniform – Girls 

Blazer  Dark green with school badge – Blazers are to be worn at all times 

Jumper  Plain grey, v-necked, long sleeved with school badge 

Blouse  Green & white striped blouse 

Skirt   Grey, tailored skirt (not stretch jersey) 

Trousers  Grey or black – tailored trousers (no jeans or leggings) 

Socks  White/grey/black 

Tights  Grey /black/flesh coloured 

Shoes  Plain black (no trainers, boots, canvas shoes or high heels) 

 

Sports Kit 

Emerald Green & white polo shirt 

Black shorts or black skort 

Hockey/football boots  

Trainers 

Socks 

Optional sports items for boys and girls 

Black sweatshirt with school badge 

Black tracksuit trousers, plain 

Make-up    –  As a privilege, girls in Years 10 and 11 only, may wear light, discreet make-up  

Jewellery   – One stud only may be worn in each ear – lobe only. Other jewellery is not permitted. 

 
Hair            – Extremes of hair style, length, colour (unnatural) are not permitted. Appearance should reflect that 

of the professional working environment at the Headteacher’s discretion. The Headteachers decision 
is final. 

 
Nails         – Nails should not be coloured or artificial and should be a safe length for practical lessons. 
 
  

Dress Code cont’d 



 

 

 

 

Uniform 



 

The School PTA have stock of second hand uniform available.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

PTA Second Hand Uniform 

ptauniform@crispins.co.uk 





 

 

 

 

We invite your son/daughter to hire a locker so that he/she may have a secure place to store a sports bag, sports kit, 

coat and books.  If your son/daughter wishes to have a secure, lockable locker we ask you to respond promptly to this 

letter. 

We ask you to pay £15 towards the cost and the School Fund will pay the rest.  Your £15 will be the hire fee for your 

son/daughter to use this locker in Years 7 - 9.  This has enabled us to raise sufficient funds to purchase lockers for all 

students who require them.  If your son/daughter loses the key to his/her locker, there will be an additional charge of 

£3.50 to replace it.   

Payment Procedures - It is possible to use the Scopay Tucasi on-line payment system to pay 

for lockers – please click here 

Your Scopay Tucasi link code will be sent out in a separate letter. 

If you choose to pay by cheque please ensure that the student’s name and ‘Locker’ are clearly written on the 

back of the cheque, which should be made payable to Ψ{ǘ. /ǊƛǎǇƛƴΩǎ {ŎƘƻƻƭΩΦ 

If paying by cash it must be in a sealed envelope with the student’s name, amount enclosed and ‘Locker’ clearly 

written on the outside. 

 

Please complete the online order form by using the link below and make payment to the school as soon as possible 

via Scopay Tucasi; this will allow us to allocate lockers for new students this term.   

The keys can then be issued at the beginning of September. 

ORDER YOUR LOCKER HERE 

  

Locker Hire 

https://www.scopay.com/login.html
https://www.crispins.co.uk/online-form/
https://www.crispins.co.uk/online-form/


 

 
 

INSIGHT 

INSIGHT is our parent portal that allows you to login and view your son’s/daughter’s attendance and conduct in school 

as well as their termly assessment reports and exam timetables. The portal can be accessed via a website or a mobile 

App on a smartphone or tablet. 

You can use this system to report any absences due to illness or medical appointments. (Please note if you are 

reporting your son/daughter ill via INSIGHT you need to do this on every day of absence). You will be able to check 

data we hold in school for your child and amend any contact details as and when they change. 

Early in the Autumn Term you will receive an automated email from INSIGHT giving you login and password details 

enabling you to access your son/daughter’s information.  

There is one login per family. In the case of students with split families we will issue a separate login to the parent your 

son/daughter does not live with if the request for correspondence box is ticked on the student admission form. 

If you already have a son/daughter in school, accounts will be linked and you will not receive new login information. 

You will be able to access siblings under one account. 

 

EMAIL TO PARENTS 

Wherever possible we try to communicate with parents/carers via email which saves time, printing costs, copying 
costs and helps to stop letters and important messages from going astray. 
  

We use a service called SchoolComms which is a leading communications package used in the education sector. 
SchoolComms will be beneficial to you because:  
 

• Messages will get to you reliably  

• We can send messages directly to multiple contacts if required  

• You will quickly know about important or urgent messages  

• We can contact you by text if the message is urgent or time critical 

• We can tell you more about what’s going on at the school  
 

Contacts that are registered as having parental responsibility will receive emails/texts from SchoolComms.  Should 

you wish for any more contacts to receive emails please inform us. 

Please be assured that SchoolComms is registered with the Data Protection Registrar and guarantees that all 
information you provide will be kept private and will not be passed on to any other organisation.  
  

IMPORTANT– When we send messages using SchoolComms, they will be sent from sc8724048a@schoolcomms.com   
Please add this address to your email address books (or approved sender list) to prevent messages from being 
blocked by your SPAM/JUNK filters.   
  

TUCASI 

Tucasi is an internet based payment system.  It allows parents/carers to make payments online to top up the cashless 

catering cards, pay for school trips, purchase show and concert tickets, buy revision guides and pay for lockers.  The 

payment will be made through WorldPay. 
 

You will receive an email separately with your personalized access code to enable you to log into the system. If you 

have a son/daughter in another school that also uses the same software you will be able to link the accounts.  

 

 

  

Communication Systems 
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ABSENCES 

If your son/daughter is unwell please inform us either via INSIGHT (using the App is the quickest and easiest way) 

or telephone the school on 0118 9781144 and leave a message on the student absence line. 

You must inform us every day your son/daughter is absent (before 8.30am please). 

As part of our absence monitoring procedures we will contact all parents/carers of students that have not been 

marked present in school in the morning and for which we have not received a reason for absence. (This contact 

is made by text message via SchoolComms to those registered as having parental responsibility) 

If the absence is long term medical i.e. a hospital stay or ongoing illness, then please inform the office of the 

estimated length of absence as soon as possible. 

LATE ARRIVALS 

If your son/daughter will be arriving late, please inform the school either by telephone or by writing a note.  

Please make sure your son/daughter signs in at the student reception when they arrive in school and shows the 

note to a member of the office staff.  If a note is not shown the absence will be marked as unauthorised. 

MEDICAL APPOINTMENTS 

If your son/daughter has a medical appointment that cannot be made outside of school hours, please ensure that 

they have a note confirming this or via insight. 

Your son/daughter must come to the office to sign out and show the note to a member of the office staff at the 

student reception. 

On their return to school your son/daughter must sign back in at the student reception. 

OTHER ABSENCES 

Should your son/daughter need time off for any other reason than a medical appointment then a request for leave 

of absence form should be completed and submitted to the school office for authorisation (at least 2 weeks before 

the required date for absences of less than 5 days and a month before for any longer). This form can be found on 

the school website under ‘Information for Parents and forms’ or by clicking here. 

Please be aware that if a holiday is taken without approval, or if the holiday exceeds 10 school sessions (5 days), 

the school is required to inform the Local Authority and a Penalty Notice may be issued without further warning.  

A Penalty Notice requires payment of £60 within 21 days, or £120 within 28 days. (More details are available 

from the Education Welfare Service.) 

All absences that are not authorised by a letter or note in the planner, or by a telephone call from a 

parent or carer, will be marked as unauthorised. 

 

  

Absences 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=vZ1d0Ek7uUebLtY-odObbhLnwFv_BkZHnFt2CJS-XkdUOTRLTFRXSzlKSE5QMEk1MVBES0lBVEg0Wi4u


 

 

 
 

 

1 The situation with lost property is exactly the same here as in your son/daughter’s primary school – please ensure 
that all property is clearly labelled, including PE kit (trainers too), blazers, jumpers, trousers, skirts and shoes.  
Most items of lost property are sent to the student services; please ensure that your son/daughter is aware of 
this. 

 

2 Indicate somewhere in your son/daughter’s school bag his/her name and form. 
 

3 If your son/daughter is unwell during the day, he/she must first report to their class teacher who will direct them 
to student services where a first aider will direct them to the medical room.  They must not, under any 
circumstances, phone home themselves. 
 

4 If your son/daughter has an ongoing medical condition please provide the school with a care plan for our records. 
 

5 Food and drink may be purchased from the school restaurant during breaks. 
 

6 Drinking water is available to all students in the school restaurant and at water fountains around the school site. 
 

7 In some cases it is not possible, for safety reasons, for students to take their bags and blazers into rooms where 
they are taught; therefore they must ensure that any money or items of value are not left outside the classroom. 

 

8 Please ensure that any expensive equipment, is not brought into school.  The school cannot take any responsibility 
for these items. 

 

9 Mobile Phones – if these are brought to school we take no responsibility for loss or damage.  Students should be 
reminded that mobile phones are allowed to be used during break and lunch, if they are seen to be used during a 
lesson undirected by the teacher they will be confiscated until the end of the day.  There is a procedure in place 
for continued defiance of the school rules and use of phone in lessons. 

 

10 Should your son/daughter forget something which you later bring into school they are expected to collect that 
item from student services.  Items should only be brought in if it is absolutely vital; this should be the exception 
not the norm.  It is not possible for the office staff to take items to students.  (Except in exceptional circumstances 
e.g. glasses needed for an exam.) 

 

11 Should a student have any questions, student services are always willing to help. 
 

 

  

Helpful Hints 



 

 
 
 
Cashless Catering 

When your son/daughter starts at St. Crispin’s they will be issued with a card that allows them to purchase items from 

both the restaurant and the Street Kitchen (the snack bar). 

No money will be taken or used in the Restaurant – only the card can be used. 

Payments onto the card are made via the Tucasi system and there is also the facility to see what has been purchased 

each time the card is used.  

Students that are entitled to Free School Meals automatically receive on their card funds for them to have two items 

for their meal each day. 

FAQ 

What if the card is lost or broken? 

Your son/daughter needs to report to student services.  They must purchase a new card at the cost of £3.50 and they 

will be given a temporary card to use until their new card arrives. 

What if your son/daughter forgets to bring their card? 

They need to report to student services. 

Can money be used instead? 

No money will be taken or used in the Restaurant – only the card can be used. 

Can the student run up debt on the card? 

No, there can only be credit. 

What if your son/daughter has no funds on their card? 

They can contact home and parents can put money on using Tucasi.  The accounts are updated every 10 minutes so 

will appear almost immediately. 

Can your son/daughter put funds on any other way? 

Our preference is to use Tucasi. Although discouraged cheques and cash can be given in at Student Services when 

needed. 

What details are on the card? 

The card will have your son/daughter’s name only.  There will be no photo due to Safeguarding.  However when the 

card is presented at the till, their photo appears for the seller to see.  There is no form/year group so the card does 

not need to be replaced each year. 

How does the card work for Free School Meal students? 

There will be enough funds each day for your son/daughter to have two items for their free school meal. 

  

Cashless Card System 



 

 

 

The Pupil Premium Grant was introduced by the Government in April 2011.  

Schools receive funding for children who are or have been eligible for free school meals in the past 6 years, have been 

looked after for at least one day by the local authority, children of service personnel and children who have been 

adopted from care.  

At St. Crispin’s we use this funding to close the gap in progress and address inequality for pupil premium students by 
developing whole, targeted and individual student strategies resulting in pupil premium students being able to 
improve their levels of attainment and progress, have full access to our curriculum and be supported in accessing all 
aspects of their education. 
 
The school’s Pupil Premium strategy can be found on the school website under the About the School section. 
 
Free School Meals 

If your son/daughter has been receiving a free school meal at Primary school, or you believe they may be entitled to 

one, please read the guidance on the separate Free School Meals page IN this pack. 

Service Child 

The service premium gives schools extra funding to support children and young people with parents in the armed 
forces. Pupils attract the premium if they meet the following criteria:  

• one of their parents is serving in the regular armed forces  
• one of their parents served in the regular armed forces in the last 6 years 
• one of their parents died while serving in the armed forces and the pupil is in receipt of a pension under the 

Armed Forces Compensation Scheme (AFCS) and the War Pensions Scheme (WPS) 

If your son/daughter falls into one of these criteria then please tick the appropriate box on the Student admission 

form. 

Adopted from Care 

Children who have been adopted from care or who have left care under a special guardianship or residence order 

(child arrangements order) are also eligible for Pupil Premium funding. 

Schools can only claim for these children if parents are happy to inform the school, provide supporting evidence, for 

example, the Adoption (Court) Order and for this information to be stored on their son/daughter’s confidential school 

record.  This needs to be checked and recorded when a child moves school. 

If your son/daughter is eligible please contact Katrina Devereux, Data & Admissions Manager, 

devereuxk@crispins.co.uk. 

We appreciate that this is a sensitive issue so please be reassured that any information supplied to us will be treated 

in the strictest of confidence and we thank you in advance for your support.  

Pupil Premium 

mailto:devereuxk@crispins.co.uk


 

 
 
 
Applying for free school meals is a simple process 

If your child has received a free school meal whilst at primary school you must register again when your child starts 

at St. Crispin’s to ensure this continues. 

St. Crispin’s uses a checking system provided by Bracknell Forest school support. The online service ensures that: 

• You don’t have to show paper proof of benefit. 

• You don’t have to re-apply every year. 

• Your information is confidential. 

• Your son/daughter will get their free school meals sooner because the process is faster as you can apply 
online 
 

To register if your child is currently eligible or make a new application if you think they may be eligible please complete 

the online form that can be found here. 

https://www.bracknell-forest.gov.uk/schools-and-learning/schools/school-meals/forms/apply-free-school-meals 

We are concerned that some students who are eligible for free school meals may not be claiming them. 

If eligibility is established then you could also be entitled to financial assistance towards curriculum based school trips 

for your son/daughter.   

So even if you do not intend to make use of this lunch entitlement please let us know, as the support with school 

trips would still apply. 

Please contact Katrina Devereux, Data and Admissions Manager, on 0118 9781144 or devereuxk@crispins.co.uk if you 

are in any doubt; we are happy to discuss this with you confidentially. 

  

Free School Meals 
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Cycling to School – Important Notice to Parents 

St. Crispin’s School supports students who wish to walk or cycle to school since it improves their health and fitness 

and reduces traffic.   

While the school wishes to encourage an increase in the number of students cycling to school, the decision as to 

whether your son/daughter is competent is one for individual parents.   St. Crispin’s School understandably cannot 

cover loss or damage to cycles.  We do however have a bike shed to keep bikes dry in inclement weather and it is 

locked during the school day. 

Cycle Helmets      

We strongly advise that all students wishing to cycle to school should wear an appropriate cycle helmet and a high vis 

vest/jacket particularly in the darker winter days.   

Conditions for Cycling to School 

1. All bicycles must be in a roadworthy condition including working lights 

2. Cyclists must ride sensibly and follow the Highway Code 

3.   Cyclists must be considerate of other users of the school site 

4. All bicycles must be locked securely in the approved cycle parking area 

5. Cyclists MUST walk their bikes whilst on the school site. This includes pathways and the school car parking 

areas. 

St. Crispin’s School reserves the right to revoke the permission to cycle to school in the event that these conditions 

are ignored.   

 
School Buses 

For students who live over 3 miles from the school and who have been assessed as eligible for transport assistance 

Reading and Wokingham Coaches also operate a dedicated school bus service on behalf of Wokingham Borough 

Council.  All drivers on the W39 are DBS checked. The bus currently run from Finchampstead/Arborfield Garrison 

(route WBC39), however, the route information for Sept 2021 is yet to be confirmed. A fare payer seat maybe 

purchased from the Council for the W39 for those students who are not entitled to transport assistance and subject 

to seat availability. 

Further information on all travel options to St. Crispins School can be found at: 

https://www.myjourneywokingham.com/schools/secondary-schools/st-crispins/ 

 

  

Travel to School 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.myjourneywokingham.com%2Fschools%2Fsecondary-schools%2Fst-crispins%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cknightm%40crispins.co.uk%7Cb12717048dba45aae0fc08d9317a5aca%7Cd05d9dbd3b4947b99b2ed63ea1d39b6e%7C0%7C0%7C637595223846249926%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=onW2BIxV2CZetmC8xPueAVrxYvDAO1bZJuPZeK%2B9Tx0%3D&reserved=0


 

 

 

Public Buses 

There are a number of bus routes serving the St. Crispin’s and Wokingham area.  Please contact the relevant bus 

company for the latest service updates and timetables.  Some examples are detailed below:  

https://www.reading-buses.co.uk/services 
 
3 Leopard (Reading Station – Royal Berkshire Hospital – Shinfield – Arborfield – Wokingham) 
4/X4 Lion (Reading – Winnersh – Wokingham – Great Hollands – Bracknell) 
 

https://www.thamesvalleybuses.com/services 

 

121 Wokingham (Tesco) to Norrey’s estate via Town Centre 

151A, 151 Emmbrook School, Wokingham, Bracknell via Binfield 

122, 123 Wokingham – Woosehill 

129 Reading – Sonning – Twyford – Winnersh – Wokingham 

Train 

Wokingham station is the nearest to St. Crispin’s School. The Lion 4 and X4 buses both go via Wokingham Station and 

St. Crispin’s (ask for the Seaford Road stop); the journey takes approximately 5 minutes. Alternatively, it is a 20 minute 

walk.  
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Safeguarding and Child Protection 
 
At St. Crispin’s we recognise our moral and statutory responsibility to safeguard and promote the wellbeing of all our 
students.  The aim of this letter is to give you some information about how we meet our safeguarding and child 
protection responsibilities.  
 
The Designated Child Protection Officer is Mr Railton Blyth and in his absence Mrs Kiran Sharma and Mr Whitaker will 
deputise.  Their key responsibilities are to coordinate child protection within school, to support students and staff and 
to ensure that all staff and volunteers receive training.  They also work with other agencies including children’s social 
care, the police and health staff to safeguard and promote the welfare of all our students.  They make referrals to 
children’s social care when there are concerns about a student’s safety and we liaise with the family.  They also liaise 
with governors to ensure the school meets its child protection responsibilities.  The designated governor for child 
protection is Dr Simon Cutler.  No case specific details are passed to the governors. 
 
We try to minimise the risk of harm to any of our students by:  
 

• having an up to date safeguarding  policy 

• checking the suitability of all our staff to work with children 

• encouraging students to tell us if something is wrong 

• adhering to health and safety regulations 

• training all our staff and volunteers to recognise and respond to child welfare concerns 

• appointing a designated person who has additional training in child protection 

• working in partnership with parents and carers 

• sharing information with appropriate agencies if we have concerns 

• managing and supporting our staff team 
 
Child abuse and what to look for 
 
No parent wants to think about the possibility of their child becoming a victim of abuse, and most children are never 
abused.  Even so, it is important for parents to be aware of the possibility and to know that help is available if the 
unthinkable does happen. 
 
Although there is always a lot of media focus on ‘stranger danger’, the abduction of children is rare and the threat 
from strangers is very small.  You should still ensure that your child knows the rules about keeping safe when they are 
out alone.  Most children know their abusers.  They may be family members or friends of family, someone who works 
with the child or someone who lives in the community.  Awareness of abusive relationships between peers (ie if your 
child is in an abusive relationship with a boyfriend or girlfriend) is also serious issue amongst teenagers.  Throughout 
the school year we run Focus Days and hold assemblies to raise children’s awareness of this.   
 
There are four types of abuse: physical, emotional and sexual abuse and neglect.  There are many signs, or indicators 
that a child might be suffering abuse.  There may be injuries, but it is more likely that you will notice some change in 
your child’s behaviour.  If you notice anything that concerns you, talk to your child to see if you can find out what is 
happening.  Remember that, if your child is being harmed, they may be too frightened to tell you.  If your child becomes 
distressed or you are not happy with the explanations, you could talk to an adult you trust, call a helpline or children’s 
social care services or call school. 
 
  

Safeguarding 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 
Some signs to look for are: 
 

• bruises or other injuries 

• a change in behaviour – from quiet to loud, or from happy-go-lucky to withdrawn 

• pain or discomfort 

• fear of a particular person, or a reluctance to be alone with them 

• secrecy around a relationship with a particular person 

• reluctance to discuss where they go or who they are with 

• sexual talk or knowledge beyond their years 

• being watchful or always on edge 

• losing interest in their appearance, hobbies or family life 

• alcohol or drug taking 

• having money and refusing to say where it has come from 

• wetting the bed 

• becoming clingy 
 
 
What we will do if we have a concern about your child 
 
If we are concerned that your child may be at risk of abuse or neglect we must follow the procedures in our 
safeguarding policy.  You can look at the policy on the school website.  The procedures have been written to protect 
all students.  They comply with our statutory responsibilities and are designed to support students, families and staff.  
The procedures are based on the principle that the welfare of the child is the most important consideration. 
 
In almost all circumstances, we will talk to you about our concerns and we will also tell you if we feel we must refer 
our concerns to children’s social care.  We will ask your consent to make a referral, but in some circumstances we may 
need to make the referral against your wishes.  We will only do this if we genuinely believe that this is the best way to 
protect your child, and the fact that you did not consent to the referral will be recorded.  If we think that talking to 
you first might in some way increase the risk to your child, we will report our concerns to children’s social care and 
take advice from them.  We will normally tell you that a referral is being made and we will record the reasons why we 
decided to follow this course of action. 
 
Child protection is a very sensitive issue and it raises many questions as well as a range of strong emotions.  We will 
do everything we can support our students and you can be assured that any action we take will be in the best interests 
of your child. 
 
If you are concerned about the safety or welfare of your child or a child you know, you should always act without 
delay.  Many people worry that their suspicions might be wrong, or that they will be interfering unnecessarily.  If you 
wish, you can telephone Wokingham social care (0118 9088002) for advice without identifying the child.  If the 
conversation confirms that you are right to be concerned you can then give the child’s details.  You will be asked for 
your name and address too, but the agencies will take anonymous calls, so if you really do not want to say who you 
are, you do not have to.  Remember, it is always better to be safe than sorry. 
 
Finally, please be aware that all visitors to the school, including parents, must only enter the site through the main 
reception.  Please do not go into the main school without signing in and being accompanied.  
 
Please do not hesitate to contact Mr Blyth if you have any questions regarding our safeguarding procedures or have 
any concerns. 
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Policy Statement 

St. Crispin’s School is an Academy school within The Circle Trust.  During your child’s time with us, we will gather and 
use information relating to you.  Information that we hold in relation to individuals is known as their “personal data”.  
This will include data that we obtain from you directly and data about you that we obtain from other people and 
organisations.  We might also need to continue to hold your personal data for a period of time after your child has left 
St. Crispin’s School.  Anything that we do with an individual’s personal data is known as “processing”. 

This document sets out what personal data we will hold about you, why we process that data, who we share this 
information with, and your rights in relation to your personal data processed by us. 

What information do we process in relation to you? 

We will collect, hold, share and otherwise use the following information about you: 

• personal information (such as name, address, home and mobile numbers, personal email address, emergency 
contact details and relationship marital status) 

• financial details (such as bank account or credit card details), and other financial details such as eligibility for 
free school meals or other financial assistance 

• CCTV footage and images obtained when you attend St Crispin’s School site 

• your relationship to your child, including any Court orders that may be in place 

We will also use special categories of data such as gender, age, ethnic group, sex or sexual orientation, religious or 
similar beliefs, information about health, genetic information and biometric data.  These types of personal data are 
subject to additional requirements. 

Where do we get your personal data from? 

We will obtain an amount of your personal data from you, by way of information gathering exercises at appropriate 
times such as when your child joins St Crispin’s School and when you attend St Crispin’s School site and are captured 
by our CCTV system. 

We may also obtain information about you from other sources.  This might include information from the local 
authorities or other professionals or bodies, including a Court, which might raise concerns in relation to your child. 

Why do we use your personal data? 

We will process your personal data for the following reasons: 

1. Where we are required by law, including: 

• To provide reports and other information required by law in relation to the performance of your child 

• To raise or address any concerns about safeguarding 

• To the Government agencies including the police 

• To obtain relevant funding for the school  

• To provide or obtain additional services including advice and/or support for your family  
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2. Where the law otherwise allows us to process the personal data as part of our functions as an Academy or we 
are carrying out a task in the public interest, including: 

• To confirm your identity 

• To communicate matters relating to the  to you 

• To safeguard you, our pupils and other individuals 

• To enable payments to be made by you to [name of school]  School 

• To ensure the safety of individuals on [name of school]  School site 

• To aid in the prevention and detection of crime on [name of school]  School site 

3. Where we otherwise have your consent 

Whilst the majority of processing of personal data we hold about you will not require your consent, we will inform you 
if your consent is required and seek that consent before any processing takes place. 

Why do we use special category personal data? 

We may process special category personal data in relation to you for the following reasons: 

1. Where the processing is necessary for reasons of substantial public interest, including for purposes of equality 
of opportunity and treatment, where this is in accordance with our Data Protection Policy. 

2. Where the processing is necessary in order to ensure your health and safety on St Crispin’s School site, 
including making reasonable adjustments for any disabilities you may have. 

3. Where we otherwise have your explicit written consent. 

There may also be circumstances where we need to use your information in relation to legal claims, or to protect your 
vital interests of those of your child, and where it is not possible to seek your consent. 

Failure to provide this information 

If you fail to provide information to us we may be prevented from complying with our legal obligations. 

How long will we hold your personal data for? 

We will hold your personal data only for as long as necessary.  How long we need to hold on to any information will 
depend on the type of information.  For further detail please see our Retention and Destruction Policy. 
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Who will we share your personal data with? 

We routinely share information about you with: 

• Local authorities, to assist them in the exercise of their responsibilities in relation to education and 
training, youth support and safeguarding purposes 

• The Department for Education and the Education and Skills Funding Agency, in compliance with legal 
obligations of the school to provide information about students and parents  as part of statutory data 
collections 

• Contractors, such as payment processing providers to enable payments to be made by you to the 
Academy 

The Department for Education may share information that we are required to provide to them with other 
organisations.  For further information about the Department’s data sharing process, please visit: 
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/data-protection-how-we-collect-and-share-research-data. 

Contact details for the Department can be found at https://www.gov.uk/contact-dfe. 

Local authorities may share information that we are required to provide to them with other organisations.  For further 
information about Wokingham Borough Council’s data sharing process, please visit: 
http://www.wokingham.gov.uk/council-and-meetings/information-and-data-protection/fair-processing-of-your-
information  

Contact details for Wokingham Borough Council can be found at https://www.wokingham.gov.uk/contact-us/  

Your rights in relation to your personal data held by us 

You have the right to request access to personal data that we hold about you, subject to a number of exceptions.  To 
make a request for access to your personal data, you should contact: 

Katrina Devereux. St. Crispin’s School, London Road, Wokingham, Berks. RG40 1SS     devereuxk@crispins.co.uk 

Please also refer to our Data Protection Policy for further details on making requests for access to your personal data. 

You also have the right, in certain circumstances, to: 

• Object to the processing of your personal data 

• Have inaccurate or incomplete personal data about you rectified 

• Restrict processing of your personal data 

• Object to the making of decisions about you taken by automated means 

• Have your data transferred to another organisation 

• Claim compensation for damage caused by a breach of your data protection rights 

If you want to exercise any of these rights then you should contact: 

Kelly Barnby. St. Crispin’s School, London Road, Wokingham, Berks. RG40 1SS     barnbyk@crispins.co.uk 

The law does not oblige St. Crispin’s School to comply with all requests.  If St. Crispin’s School does not intend to 
comply with the request then you will be notified of the reasons why in writing. 
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Concerns 

If you have any concerns about how we are using your personal data then we ask that you contact our Data Protection 
Officer in the first instance.  However an individual can contact the Information Commissioner’s Office should you 
consider this to be necessary, at https://ico.org.uk/concerns/. 

Contact 

If you would like to discuss anything in this privacy notice, please contact The Circle Trust Data Protection Officer. 

Mr A Hinchliff, c/o St. Crispin’s School, London Road, Wokingham, Berkshire. RG40 1SF andy@thecircletrust.co.uk  
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Why are we giving this to you? 

As your school we need to use information about you.  We do this for a number of reasons.  This form tells you what 
information we use about you and why we use it.  It is very important that information about you is kept safe.  We 
explain below how the school keeps your information safe. 

If you want to know anything about what we do with information about you then please ask your teacher, or speak to 
your parents/carers and ask them to contact the school.  The school wants you to feel free to ask any questions at all. 

We also have a person called the Data Protection Lead at the school.  They can answer any questions you have about 
what the school does with your information.  If you or your parents/carers want to speak to them, then you can do at: 

Katrina Devereux. St. Crispin’s School, London Road, Wokingham, Berks. RG40 1SS     devereuxk@crispins.co.uk  

Policy Statement 

St. Crispin’s School is an Academy school within The Circle Trust.  During your time with us, we will use information 
that we gather in relation to you for various purposes.  Information that we hold in relation to you is known as 
“personal data”.  This will include data that we obtain from you directly and data about you which we obtain from 
other people and organisations.  We might also need to continue to hold your personal data for a period of time after 
you have left the school.  Anything that we do with your personal data is known as “processing”. 

This document sets out what personal data we will hold about you, why we process that data, who we share this 
information with, and your rights in relation to your personal data processed by us. 

What information do we use about you? 

We will collect, hold, share and otherwise use information about you set out in the boxes below: 

Name Telephone and email contact details Date of Birth 

Address Assessment information Details of previous/future schools 

Unique pupil number Behavioural information Language(s) 

Eligibility for free school meals Photographs Attendance information 

CCTV images   

 

We will also collect, hold, share and otherwise use some information about you which is special “special category 
personal data” and we will take extra care to make sure that this is kept safe: 

Racial or ethnic origin Religious beliefs Special educational needs and disability  
information 

Medical / health information Dietary requirements Information relating to keeping you safe 
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Where do we get this information from? 

We get this information from: 

• You 

• Your parents/carers, and other children’s parents/carers 

• Teachers and other staff 

• People from other organisations, like doctors or the local authority for example 

Why do we use this information? 

We use this information for lots of reasons, including: 

• To make sure that we give you a good education and to support you through this 

• To make sure that we are able to address and support any educational, health or social needs you may have  

• To make sure everyone is treated fairly and equally 

• To keep you and everyone at the school safe and secure 

• To deal with emergencies involving you 

• To celebrate your achievements 

• To provide reports and additional information to your parents/carers  

Some of these things we have to do by law.  Other things we do because we need to so that we can run the school. 

Sometimes we need permission to use your information.  This includes taking pictures or videos of you to be used on 
our website or in the newspaper.  Before we do these things we will ask you or if necessary your parents/carers for 
permission. 

Why do we use special category personal data? 

We may need to use the information about you which is special (mentioned above) where there is a specific interest 
to do so for example health and social care purposes or to provide you with equal opportunities and treatment. We 
will also use this information where you have given us permission to do so.   

There may also be circumstances where we need to use your information in relation to legal claims, or to protect your 
vital interests and where you are unable to provide your consent.   

How long will we hold information in relation to our pupils? 

We will hold information relating to you only for as long as necessary.  How long we need to hold on to any information 
will depend on the type of information.  Where you change school we will usually pass your information to your new 
school. 
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Who will we share pupil information with? 

We may share information about you with:  

• Other schools or educational institutions you may attend or require support from Local Authorities, to assist 
them in the exercise of their responsibilities in relation to education and training, youth support and 
safeguarding purposes 

• The Department for Education and Education Skills Funding Agency as required by the law 

• Exam Boards 

• External software systems that allow you to do online revision and help with University/Career choices 

• External software systems that allow you to pay for school trips or put money on your Restaurant cards 

• External software systems that allow us to analyse your assessment data and exam results 

• External software that allows us to communicate with you 

• Contractors, to enable them to provide an effective service to the school, such as school meal providers or 
external tutors 

• School Nurse service 

• Police 

Keeping this information safe 

• It is very important that only people who need to use your information can see it.  The school keeps you 
information safe by:  

• Storing paper documents in locked filing cabinets in a locked office 

• Electronic records are stored in the Schools Information Management Software which is located on a secure 
server 

• Any other electronic data is secured with encryption and passwords. 

Your rights in relation to your information  

You can ask to see the information we hold about you. If you wish to do this you should contact 

Kelly Barnby, St Crispin’s School, London Road, Wokingham, Berks. RG40 1SF    barnbyk@crispins.co.uk 

You also have the right to: 

• Object to what we are doing with your information 

• Have inaccurate or incomplete information  about you amended 

• Ask us to stop doing certain things with your information in some cases 

• Ask that decisions about you are not made using automatic systems 

• Claim against the school in certain circumstances where you have suffered as a result of the school breaching 
your data protection rights 

The school does not have to meet all of your requests and we will let you know where we are unable to do so. 

Concerns 

If you are concerned about how we are using your personal data then you can speak with The Circle Trust Data 
Protection Officer or if necessary you or your parents/carers can contact an outside agency - the Information 
Commissioner’s Office who could also help at https://ico.org.uk/concerns/.  
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We would like to welcome you to St. Crispin’s PTA (Parent Teacher Association).  As parents and  
carers of students in this school you are all automatically members of the PTA.  We welcome new  
members every year and would love for you to join us. Whether you would like to join the committee  
of friendly parents and teachers (both male & female) or simply help at one of our events, we would love to hear 
from you.  

 
Please complete the form which can be found at if you would like to be added to the mailing list for the PTA to 

receive further information about events https://tinyurl.com/y9gkbn7a 

Our first meeting will take place as below.  Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact us on 

pta@crispins.co.uk 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Many thanks for your support 

 

 

Mr R Blyth        Natalie Addy 

Deputy Headteacher        Chair of St. Crispin’s PTA 

pta@crispins.co.uk 
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Dear Parent/Carer, 

On behalf of the Governing Body, the PTA and myself I am writing to you about the school’s financial position. 

As you will no doubt be aware from National and Local media, schools are facing an increasing challenge with regards to reducing 

budgets.  We find ourselves in a sound financial position but with the inevitable challenges of managing our limited funds in an 

effort to maintain a broad curriculum and continue our drive for improvement.  

We would like to request that parents and carers consider offering a voluntary financial contribution to the school.  This might 

be in the form of a one off contribution or more helpfully a monthly direct debit of between £1 - £5 (or more!)  Just £1 a month 

from every family could make an immediate and actual difference of an additional income in excess of 10K per annum.       

Let me explain the background to this request. We all expect education to be funded from the taxes we pay, and as a school we 

have the responsibility to spend that money prudently and responsibly. We have been proactive in lobbying our MP and Local 

Authority for better funding. In parallel we voraciously seek additional income from external lettings of our facilities. However, 

the continued pressure on our budgets reduces our ability to develop the fabric of the school and offer special events and 

opportunities for students. This leads to this request to you to financially support our efforts.  

I must stress the voluntary nature of this programme. We do not want any family to be placed under financial pressure or feel 

guilty about not contributing. We are totally respectful of everyone’s choice regarding participation and level of contribution. 

Your donations will go to the PTA. Every donation from UK taxpayers can be supported by the school reclaiming tax by a Gift Aid 

claim, since the PTA is a charitable body.  Equally parents/carers who are higher rate tax payers can offset their donations in Self-

Assessment Tax Returns.  As a school, we are very grateful indeed for the invaluable work of the PTA and the many fundraising 

events that they offer.   In recent years the money raised through the work of the PTA and voluntary contributions has included 

funding to refurbish our school kitchens, open a new “Street Kitchen” service, improve the seating and activities during lunchtimes 

and refurbishing the P.E. changing rooms.  Any parent/carer can join the PTA Committee who would welcome newcomers. 

We have developed a system to make it as easy as possible for families to contribute and this is outlined in greater detail in the 

attached form.  An online contribution can be made via the Tucasi system: https://www.scopay.com/stcrispins  

So if you are willing and able to help please fill in the form which can be found at https://tinyurl.com/y7campaa. 
There is also a link on the school website that offers the same advice http://www.crispins.co.uk/wp-
content/uploads/2013/07/Tucasi-info.pdf  
 
I will write each year to parents/carers in the summer term to share how any donation has been spent for the benefit of students.  

If you have any queries or concerns please do not hesitate to contact myself directly or the PTA via email at pta@crispins.co.uk 

Yours faithfully,     

 

Ginny Rhodes    Maura Brittain    Natalie Addy   
Headteacher    Chair of Local Advisors   Chair of the PTA  
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To join our 500 Club complete the form  
at the link below 

CLICK HERE TO JOIN   
(Ctrl + Click) 

https://forms.office.com/r/3EZgV1JHVC




https://berkshiremaestros.org.uk/
https://berkshiremaestros.org.uk/
https://berkshiremaestros.org.uk/
https://berkshiremaestros.org.uk/
https://berkshiremaestros.org.uk/


https://berkshiremaestros.org.uk/
https://berkshiremaestros.org.uk/
https://berkshiremaestros.org.uk/
https://berkshiremaestros.org.uk/music/fees/
https://berkshiremaestros.org.uk/contact/
https://berkshiremaestros.org.uk/music/instruments/instrument-hire/
https://takeitaway.org.uk/
https://berkshiremaestros.org.uk/about/venues-locations/


https://berkshiremaestros.org.uk/
https://berkshiremaestros.org.uk/
https://berkshiremaestros.org.uk/
https://berkshiremaestros.org.uk/music/music-groups/
https://berkshiremaestros.org.uk/


https://berkshiremaestros.org.uk/
https://berkshiremaestros.org.uk/
https://berkshiremaestros.org.uk/



